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Following an overall review of travel entitlements by OHRM, this report presents

twenty recommendations that are designed to better utilize resources for air travel.

The Secretary-General recommends an inclusion in the administrative instruction
on official travel a provision that would inform all officials of the United Nations not to
use, for personal travé], émy frequent flyer miles gained as a result of conducting official
business on behalf of the Organization. Further, all officials of the United Nations would

be encouraged to-use for official travel any frequent flyer miles gained as a result of
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possibility of ‘establishing a formal system to use frequent flyer miles for official travel.
The study benchmarked the UN with other international organizations, member states and
the private sector. It evaluated the availability of frequent flyer mile seats for typical UN

itineraries. It took into account the travel expenditure in New York and Geneva and
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Furthermore, it is recommended to discontinue the payment of in-flight DSA

when flying overnight.

As regarnds alternativesta aivtravel it is recopyoended that nineram managers he

required to certify that due consideration has been given to alternate methods such as

telephone and video conferences.

The Secretary-General also recommends that environmental factors be given due

considération when determining the mode of travel without incréasing cost. Where

greenhouse gas emissions.

The Secretary-General recommends that the most economical route, as opposed to
the most direct and economical route, be the determining factor in constructing the travel
itinerary so as to be able to take advantage of alliances between different airlines

provided that such economy does not cause disproportionate extension of travel time.

It is recommended that when official travel is combined with home leave travel,
the standard of accommodation for the entire journey, including the leg of the official

travel should be in economy class.

The Secretary-General also recommends a tightening of the conditions under
which travel in business class is authorized; it is recommended that the standard of
accommodation for air travel for each leg of the jourmey will be determined

independently, unless travel on the subseguent leg is resumed on the same day.






- As requested by the General Assembly, the report also addresses in Section VI the

projected for 2015. The travel module is scheduled to be part of the Umoja second phase,

i.e. Umoja Extension. As one of the most critical parts of Umoja Extension the travel
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And lastly, Mr Chairman, Section VIII summarizes the recomlﬁendatiohs that call for

- congsideration by the General Assembly.

My colleagues from the Department of Management, and 1 are now available to answer

any questions you may have on this report.

Thank you.



